PUBLIC NOTICE
ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT
CONDUCT OF BUSINESS MEETING

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District in the Town of Islip, County of Suffolk, and State of New York, will hold its regularly scheduled business meeting on Monday, April 27, 2020 commencing at 7:00 PM.  The meeting will be held at the office of the Fire District, 264 Beaver Dam Road, Islip Terrace NY 11752, but in a remote format.

While all meetings of the Board of Fire Commissioners are open to the public, in accordance with the provisions of the Governor’s Executive Order 202.1, issued in response to the Novel COVID 19 emergency, the public will not be permitted to enter the Fire District building.  Instead, the meeting will be open to the public my means of remote video/audio access.  Persons wishing to “attend” the meeting must contact the Fire District Secretary at lmessino@islipterracefd.org , no later than 6:30 PM on the day of the meeting to request instructions for remote access.

The purpose of remote access will be to permit the public to observe and listen, but not to comment.  Any persons who do not comply with this restriction will be politely reminded once, and then electronically removed from the meeting if the conduct continues.

Should any member of the public wish to submit a comment, he or she may do so by sending the comment in form of a letter or email to the Fire District Secretary at the above address or lmessino@islipterracefd.org  Any such comments will be treated as correspondence at the next meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners.

This notice is being publicized and posted in accordance with the provisions of section 104 of the Public Officers Law of the State of New York.

By Order of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District.

Dated:	Islip Terrace, New York
	April 23, 2020

								LORI ANN MESSINO, SECRETARY
								ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT


